
HISTORIC PRESERVATION BOARD 
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 

Monday, October 4, 2021 - 5:00 P.M. 

CITY HALL COMMISSION CHAMBERS 
100 NORTH ANDREWS AVENUE 
FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 

Cumulative Attendance 

6/2021 through 5/2022 

Board Members Attendance Present Absent 

Jason Blank, Chair  P 1 0 

Arthur Marcus, Vice Chair  P 3 1 

Donald Karney  P 4 0 

Barbara Lynes A 2 3 

David Parker P 4 0 

Richard Rosa P 3 1 

Veronica Sazera P 2 2 

Tim Schiavone P 4 0 

City Staff 

Shari Wallen, Assistant City Attorney 

Trisha Logan, Historic Preservation Planner  

Vasilya Allakhverdieva, Planning Assistant 

Crysta Parksinson, Recording Secretary, Prototype Inc. 

Communication to the City Commission 

Motion made by Mr. Schiavone, seconded by Mr. Karney. 

In light of the City Commission’s inquiry of this board concerning historic designation and the 

issues that we have come across today in the items that were addressed at the meeting 

[historic landmark designation for the New River Castle and potential designation of multiple 

properties], we again encourage them to dedicate more resources and more staff to historic 

preservation. We see repeatedly in our work here that Trisha Logan is spread so thin, we 

could accomplish more, the citizens of the City of Fort Lauderdale could accomplish more 

expeditiously, and we would be able to protect both property owners’ rights and the historic 

preservation of the City better if there were more resources dedicated.  In a voice vote, 

motion passed 7-0. 

Motion made by Mr. Marcus, seconded by Mr. Karney. 

The Historic Preservation Board requests that the City Commission ask the City Manager to 

have staff prepare a code amendment to include thematic historic district in the historic 

preservation ordinance that would enable the designation of noncontiguous historic districts. 

In a voice vote, motion passed 7-0. 
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